                        BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    September 14, 2009


Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Kathleen McCarthy, Member was absent from the meeting

Guest Attendees:  Mike & Myrtle Wouters – Tenants – 265 Village St.

Appointments: Marion Community – Update on Retreat Center
Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.
Minutes:  Mr. Collum motioned to accept the minutes from August 17, 2009. Motion was seconded by Mr. Heavey. All in favor.

8 Colonial Road: The board approved the plans for the septic system repair at 8 Colonial Road
10 Colonial Road: Mr. Heavey motioned to ratify their signatures for the plans for the septic system repair at 10 Colonial Road. 2nd by Mr. Collum So Motioned
24 Kimberly Drive: Mr. Fisher presented the plans for 24 Kimberly Drive requesting a 4’ to 3’ foot separation variance to groundwater. Mr. Collum motioned to approve variance. 2nd by Mr.Heavey. All in Favor. So Motioned

Concrete Bids:  Mr. Fisher stated he received bids on the concrete pad that needs to be put in at the recycling center.
1. Jefferson C. Bailey Masonry


$950.00

2. unknown

3. unknown

Recycling Center Gate Bids: Mr. Fisher stated he received 2 bids and is waiting for the 3rd bid to come in for the repair of the broken gate at the entrance to the recycling center.
1. Frontier Fence




$

2. Mr. Fence




$953

3. Upright Fence




$953
H1NI Virus:  Mr. Fisher updated the board on the H1N1 vaccine program going into effect. He stated the vaccines should start being dispersed through the Federal Government to the local towns around October 2009. The regular Flu vaccine clinics for flu shots will also be starting very shortly. Medway’s flu clinic is scheduled for Thursday, October 22, 2009 at the Medway Senior Center for residents only from 12PM to 2PM. Certain people will need 2 doses of the H1N1 vaccine. Priority people at this time are women who are pregnant. Our local board of health office will most likely be the repository for the vaccines and we may need to purchase a small refrigerator or two to hold the vaccines depending on how they come in either by multi dose or individual syringes. Mr. Fisher also stated we may need to hold a couple of flu clinics with volunteer VNA staff and or volunteer nurses in town to administer the shots. Region 2 received approximately $660,000 in grant money for this program and necessary items will be covered under this grant (supplies, police detail, etc) A Physician Administrator is needed for the protocol of operations for this program. Mr. Fisher has a meeting at the school this Wednesday and stated he would speak with the P.A. at the meeting to request their assistance for us as well. 
Marion Comm. Retreat Center:  Bill Drexel, Dave Pelligri and Jim Tusino appeared before the board with the update of the design flow and technical issues relating to the retreat center. Dave Pelligri suggested using the actual meter reads less approx 10 – 15% for wastewater transition for an average design flow of the system. There are still a couple technical issues to resolve. Mr. Drexel stated a letter from the Board of Health was needed stating we are on board and approve of the information submitted to us regarding the design flow to be able to submit a letter to DEP informing them of this. Mr. Heavey requested a letter from the engineers with their final findings for the board to review before they will send a letter to DEP with their approval and then will wait for the letter to come back from DEP with their approval before they will give the conditional approval for the new system. (monthly monitoring of flows for a minimum of a 1 year period) then re-review. Mr. Fisher requested to meet with Dave Pelligri to go over the water flows. Mr. Collum suggested Mr. Heavey sit in on the meeting with Mr. Fisher and Mr. Pelligri. The capacity of the current system is 9900 +/- gallons per day only utilizing approximately 660 gallons per day. The new system proposed to be added to the current system is estimated to use 110 gallons per day for the new 72 units for capacity of 7200 gallons per day. 
265 Village Street: Mr. Fisher updated the board on the complaint situation at 265 Village Street. He mailed a letter with orders in conjunction with the State Sanitary Code and a right to a hearing to Mr. David Einis of Charlotte Realty to fix the issues of non-compliance. Mr. Einis has been reluctant to fix anything until last Thursday, September 10, 2009. He had a repair man over to the property to begin working on the items needing repair. (water leaks, mold removal). However the septic issue has still not been addressed. Mr. Heavey stated a hearing should be set right away. Mrs. Wouters (tenant) commented the repair man will be removing a patch of mold in the ceiling releasing mold spores and 3 of her children plus herself were already sick with rashes and coughs and is concerned the rest of the people in the house will get sick. The ages of her children are 8, 9, 16 and 2 17 year olds. Mr. Heavey stated an emergency hearing should be held on Thursday, September 17th at 6:00PM to discuss the resolution of the issues at hand and should Mr. Einis decide not to appear at the hearing a criminal complaint should be filed against him for violation of the State Sanitary Code.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:15PM.
Emergency hearing to be scheduled for September 17, 2009 in Sanford Hall at 6PM.

Next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, September 28th, 2009 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

